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*  Minimizing the disruption in local Transitional Assistance
Office routines;
*  Minimizing any negative impact on the Department’s business
practices; and
*  Producingaquality system.
The replatforming will incorporate many of the larger initiatives that
have been added to BEACON over the past five years. This means
that BEACON 3.0 will incorporate our partnership with Project
Bread inwhich we developed a web-based, front-end application, as
well as the Virtual Gateway Intake Eligibility and Referral common
application which includes both Provider-Facing and Public-Facing
food stamp benefits. The newly developed CAP functionality will be
included. The ability to share our BEACON data with the Social
Security Administration and other state agencies through the Virtual
Gateway by accessing the eTAG system will also be integrated into
BEACON 3.0. BEACON 3.0, infact, will have an enhanced ability
to interface more seamlessly with other applications across other
agencies. All modifications in our regulations resulting from the
upcoming Welfare Reform changes will also be incorporated into
the final system design.

While I’m appreciative of all the hard work that will be going on
behind the scenes to make BEACON 3.0 a reality, I’malso certain
that this initiative will not distract us from the focus we will always
maintain on the clients we serve. The time and financial resources
committed to this project demonstrate how far we have come as an
organization and the plans we have for our continued developmentin
the future. BEACON 3.0 will augment our ability to serve our
clients. Itwill give us needed information to help us design and
implement new programs and will help us meet the new Welfare
Reform requirements. In short, the new system and the new archi-
tecture are a symbol of all the advances we intend to make in finding
housing for the homeless, jobs and training for the unemployed and
proper nutrition for those in need.

While they’ll be plenty of time between now and implementation for
us to learn more about the details of BEACON 3.0, | wanted to get
the basic information out to you all, as soon as possible. Over the
next several months, as future project milestones are reached, we’ll
be sharing more details with you.

Sincerely,

n Wagner, Commissioner

June 2006 ﬁ@%ﬁ

From the Hotline

Q. My recipient failed to
comply withher TAFDC
Work Program requirement.
Is this a food stamp Transi-
tional Benefit Alternative
(TBA) closing reason for
food stamp benefits?

A. No.

TBA benefitamounts cannot
be provided if the TAFDC
AU or AU member either
fails to comply with a
TAFDC program require-
ment, fails to comply with a
food stamp work require-
ment as defined in 106 CMR
362.300, or has been dis-
qualified due to an Inten-
tional Program Violation in
accordance with 106 CMR
367.525 and 367.800. For
more information on TBAin
the Food Stamp Program,
refer to 106 CMR 365.190.

Q. Food stamp regulations list
three reasons a recipient
should not TBA. Isthere a
way | can know which clos-
ing reasons should TBA for
five months after the clos-
ing?

A. Yes. AppendixBinA

User’s Guide: Transitional
Assistance Programs and
BEACON listseach TAFDC
closing reason and also
indicates whether or not
BEACON will provide TBA
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